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Our students are confident learners and caring citizens prepared for their futures.  

Thu 8 

End of Year Dance Concert  
6.30pm start @ C3 Church  
Doors open @ 6pm 

5 Main {ƻǳǘƘ wƻŀŘΣ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ Iƛƭƭ ς 
enter the car park via Chandlers Hill Rd 

Thu 8 OR  
Fri 9 

High School Transition Days (one or the 
other) 

Fri 9 School Closure Day 

Tue 13 
Oak Tree Ceremony for our Year 6 
families: arrive at 6pm for nibbles, 
ceremony to begin at 6.45pm 

Wed 14 
Year 5-6 Class excursion to the 
Beachouse 

Thu 15 End of Year Assembly @ 2.40pm 

Fri 16 

Final Day of School for 2022:  
Casual Day 11 am @ Riverbend Park 

1.30pm @ school for Colour Run 

early dismissal at 2.20pm 

Final Day of School Next Friday  
The final day of school is Friday, 16 December and will be 
a Casual Day. We will be at Riverbend Park from 11am, 
where the CFS will visit, then ǿŜΩƭƭ head back to school by 
1.30pm for the Colour Run (thanks to parent Anna for 
organising!). 

To participate in the Colour Run, students will need: 

¶ a $3 donation to help cover the cost 

¶ a pair of sunglasses or goggles 

¶ a sunsafe hat 

¶ a white/light shirt which can be covered in dye 

This is the website we will be ordering from if you have 
questions about the dye/process etc. 
https://holicolourpowder.com.au/shop/. Students will 
not be able to participate without the items above. 
Parents are invited to attend Riverbend Park from 11am, 
or to view the Colour Run at school from 1.30pm. If you 
have any questions, please call the school. 
 

ALL Books Due Back to the Library  
A friendly reminder that ALL books are due back to the 
library by Tuesday next week. 
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Week 8 already- now how did that happen? It appears 
that we have almost made it through this diverse year 
full of triumphs and a few tricky bits too. In this last 
newsletter for 2022, I would like to dedicate this 
article to you, our community! I thank you from the 
bottom of my heart for the way you have supported 
me this year. You have been kind, friendly and patient 
with me and I have felt honoured to work with you all 
to support our little learners. There have been so 
many things I have learned from talking and working 
with you and I know that over the next few years, I 
will gain more confidence and skills to ensure this 
school continues to go from strength to strength. 
There are many tough decisions to be made in this 
role and I endeavour to always put our students first 
and to fight for what is best and right for them all.  

Another huge thank you must go to the staff here at 
school. Having come from a large school prior to my 
time at CPS, I am constantly thankful for the kindness, 
expertise and hard work that our staff put in. Camps, 
excursions and events take a lot of time and effort to 
organise and our staff always muck in and work 
together to pull off some great learning and 
experiences for our kids. The way our staff support 
our students is incredible, SSOs working tirelessly to 
support our kids who need it most, and teachers 
giving it their all to ensure our students are working 
and learning to the best of their ability.  

Volunteers help our little school to run at its best by 
providing support to our student learning and 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
we are without them. As usual, an extra special thanks 
to Duncan and Mr B for the hours they put in 
supporting the kids in Kitchen Garden. 

²Ŝƭƭ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜΣ I will see you at the End of Year 
Concert tonight ς you will be wowed by the brilliance 
of these kids ς see how they have grown!! 

Regan 
Regan Birrell, Principal 

Newsletter  
Thu, 8  December 2022  
Term 4, End of Week 8 

https://holicolourpowder.com.au/shop/


Kindy Transition Visits & Whole School Step -up Day 
We have enjoyed having the kindy kids here at school for their transition visits the last few weeks as they prepare to 
begin Reception next year. 

 

Last week every year level (except our Year 6s who got to spend the day with Miss Mackenzie) had a step-up day with 
their 2023 class and teacher. It was nice for our new teachers to have their own transition day too ς we welcomed 
Sarah Francis as teacher of our Year 3-4 Class and Simon Hunter as the Year 5-6 Class teacher. The 3-4 & 5-6 Classes 
ǿƛƭƭ ǎǿŀǇ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻƻΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ 

Next year we will also have Michelle Tromp (Miss Michelle) teaching Auslan as our new language in place of Indonesian. 

 
άI liked when we did art ς L ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ǎǘŀǊŦƛǎƘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǇƭŀȅŘƻǳƎƘΦέ Immy, Reception 

άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǘƘǎΦέ Alex F, Reception 

άL ǿŀǎ ƴŜǊǾƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ hƭƭƛŜ ǇǳǎƘŜŘ ƳŜ ƛƴ to the classroomΦέ Nyah, year 4 

ά¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ н ǿŜŜƪǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀ ƳȅǎǘŜǊȅ ōƻȄΦέ 
Penelope, year 5 

άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ƛǘ ōǳǘ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ǳƴŦŀƛǊ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ƳƻǾŜ ǳǇ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ [the current Year 3-4 classroom will be the Year 
5-6 Classroom next year]. It feels like the older kids should be in a grand room. I felt like Mr Hunter was going to be like 
ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǊƳȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ŏƻǎ IǳƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ Ƙƛǎ ƴŀƳŜ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƪƴƻǿ ƘŜ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŜǾŜǊ ƘŀǾŜΦέ 
Kayley, year 4  



Clarendon Primary School Science Fair!  

 

 

A big thank you once again to Peter Turnbull, the co-convener of the 
Oliphant Science Awards, for his expertise in judging the entries of our 
Clarendon Primary School Science Fair. Here is the list of winners who 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΥ 

Overall winner: Tyler 

Overall Runners-Up: Nate, Henry, Lincoln & Alijah 

5-6 Winner: Emily & Tilly B 

5-6 Runner-Up: Paxton 

3-4 Winner: Joey 

3-4 Runner-Up: Layla, Ebonii & Elise 

1-2 Winner: Matilda 

1-2 Runner-up: Billy 

R-1 Winner: Zosia 

R-1 Runner-up: Lachie 


